Pacific Coast Athletic Trainers Association

Resolution

Relative to the Fiftieth Anniversary of the Cramer Chemical Company

WHEREAS, The Cramer Chemical Company, for the past fifty years, has been the leader in the field of prevention and care of injuries to athletes; and

WHEREAS, Frank and Chuck Cramer have been tremendous assets to the National Athletic Trainers Association; and

WHEREAS, Without the help of the Cramer Chemical Company, its founders, and its present staff, the Athletic Trainer would not have been able to make the progress and attain the heights which are now enjoyed; Now, therefore, be it

Resolved by the Pacific Coast Athletic Trainers Association,
That the members are pleased to congratulate the Cramer Chemical
Company for its fifty years of service in the prevention and care
of injuries to athletes; and be it further "Resolved," That the
members of the P.C.A.T.A. appreciate the efforts this Company
has done on behalf of the Athletic Trainer; and be it further

Resolved, That the District Secretary transmit a suitably prepared copy of this resolution to the Cramer Chemical Company.

Resolution Read and adopted June 10, 1968.

C SIGNED:

William H. Chamber District Director

C ATTEST:

Robert F. Hand District Secretar

PACIFIC COAST ATHLETIC TRAINERS ASSOCIATION

Dear PCATA Member

The cover of our newsletter is a scaled down version of a proclamation that District 8 will present to the Cramer's at our District meeting at the National Convention in Houston. Frank and Jack Cramer will attend our meeting, thinking they will be present to witness an award for "Pinky". The proclamation they will receive is 14" x 20", framed, and in the lower left hand corner will be an WATA emblem. After talking with Bob Hand we came up with this idea thinking it would be more appreciated than a letter of thanks for their 50 years of service to athletes, athletics, and Athletic Trainers. I hope we will be able to "keep them in the dark" concerning the proclamation until the District 8 meeting.

Since this will be the last newsletter I will send out I want to express a few personal views about my term as your District Director:

It has been an honor and pleasure to have been your District Director for the past two years. I certainly have enjoyed this term. I have had a good deal of assistance from many of you which I appreciated. I feel our district is more unified now, and I trust we will "hang together" to make District 8 even stronger.

The help and service given to me and the district by outgoing secretary Bob Hand has been tremendous. I wish each of you knew the many hours he has spent on your behalf. There is always a man behind the scenes and Bob has been a big, big cog in the operation of District 8 for the past two years. For all the help and advice Bob has given me and also for the service given District 8, a humble thanks for a great job.

Also, Bay Area Chairman, Lindsy McLean, Northwest Area Chairman Dick Vandervoort, and Bob's typist, Mary Bradshaw have done tremendous jobs. To them I offer another humble thank you.

News from the Northwest Area - Leo Marty reports on April 2nd a meeting was held at the Sheirdan Inn in Seattle. Attending were, Bob Peterson, Leo Marty, Wayne Rasmussen, Dick Vandervoort, Jack Curran, Bill Robertson, 7 Ferrell, and Bob Officer as well as student trainers, Whitesel and Malletta of the Univ. of Wash. Topics discussed were "Pro Basketball and College Problems", "The Helmet" and "Ice Therapy". The guest speakers were Doctors Callahan and Deterson.

300 coaches in the Seattle area attended a clinic sponsored by the Seattle Ranger Football team. There were 5 of the PCATA members on the program.

Bob Officer, Univ. of Cregon retires in July. The Northwest men presented Bob with a U.S. savings bond from the local trainers.

Vayne Rasmussen, Univ. of Wash. is returning to school to get his P.T. degree. He will remain on the staff and continue to work.

Lec reports a remodeling job is underway at Univ. of Wash. and when it is completed he will roam around a 3500 eq. ft. Training Room.

News from the Bay Area - Lindey Molean reports that Wally Sande is leaving to take the position of Athletic Trainer and Dept. Chairsen of Health Fducation at Transacta State College. Henry Stroud, Chies State, is going to Central Missouri State. Wike Singer is working for Ed Fillings at Vest Point and in doing so is fullilling his military obligation. Dennis Channing has accepted the head job at Idaho Unitable Crowl has received word that he will be a Trainer for the Olympics in Texasoc City. Great! Congratulations lew3:

The last meeting before convention was held May 21st. As usual, Campbells Medical Supply supplied the shalter as well as the refreshments. What would the Bay Area people do without these friends? It certainly is nice to have such good and generous hosts for meetings. The topic discussed was the probable dues increase. Most of the men favored a gradual increase instead of a big jump all at once. There were 21 men in attendance and 10 indicated they were going to Houston. Linday was re-elected Bay Area Chairman. Congratulations:

DATES TO RETURNED

June 8th - Orange County Medical Association will hold it's annual sports injury clinic at the Grand Hotel in Anaheim. Registration starts at 9:00am and lunch is provided, FASE. Contact Bill Chambers if interested.

June 9th - NATA Convention starts in Touston.

June 10th - District 8 meeting at 4:30pm in Wile Room of Shamrock-Hilton. Flease attend if you are in Rouston. Check with Bill Chembers or Bob Hand in case there is a room change.

June 17th - 21st - Student Trainers Clinic, Overfalt High School, San Jose. Contact Sam Naskaso for details.

Report of Southern Section

May 20, 1968 4200 P.M.

Fullercon Exchange Club, 239 So. Magnelia, Fullerton, Calif.

Bill Chambers called the meeting to order at 4:00 P.M. He explained that the reason for the short notice was because of the Memorial weekend. He also explained the change in date of the Orange County Sports Medicine Ulinia from June 1st to June 8th, at the Crand Hotel, 9:00 A.M. He felt that we would have better attendance because of the truffic ecuditions the 1st, and the 9th would interfere with the National meeting.

Bill introduced Gary Durm, regional representative of Bile Webb, Gary demonstrated two new products that Bike will market soon - the 8 wrap, and their stretch-conform tape.

Job Opportunities for Fall, 1968

- Univ. of Calif. at San Diago - Walt Hackett, Coach

- San Diego State College - Al Olesce, A.D.

- Chico State

- Savannah High School, Anaheim, Calif. - Earl Smick

- University of Hawaii

- University of Georgia - scheene with a degree

- Pall State University, Moneie, Ind. If he has (1) Master's Degree plus one year experience - \$7925. (2) Master's plus 7 years experience - \$9785. (3) Master's plus 7 years experience with a PT degree - \$11,020 (4) Master's, 7 years experience and 90 quarter units beyond - \$11,885. Contact Sayers "Bud" Miller"

- Southwest Missouri State College, Springfield, Mo., 65802. Aldo Sebben, A.D. - Experienced trainer, recently graduated, can possibly work on Master's Degree.

- University of Kentucky - Graduate assistant on full scholarship basis.

- Sentral Michigan University, Mount Pleasant, Fich., 48855. Graduate assistant with college student training experience. Contact Gordon Stoddard, Ath. Trainer.

- Western University, London, Ontario, Canada wants a young man, good trainer, good teper, who is interested in going to PT school (PT school on campus). Contact Hr. Metras, A.D. Ph. 432-5583. Start Aug. Lat. Eachelers or Master's Degree req.

Contact Frank Clairs, head football comeb, Lansdown Park, Ottawa, Ontario, Canada, Ph. 613-235-7678

Old Business - None

New Business

Executive Secretary - Bill stated Jack Rockwell has agreed to take the job for one year on a part time basis. Salary, time per week, facilities, mailing, secretary, etc., will be discussed in Houston. There has been four applicants - one has withdrawn. It will be necessary to raise the dues to cover this added expense.

There was quite a discussion about associates advancing to active membership, but until the National rules are changed, some will never become active even though they have spent many years in the profession and made it their life's work. These rules will be discussed at Houston.

Nine mambers from the Spathern Section plan to attend the National Convention, There will be a District 8 meeting in the Nile Room, Monday, June 10th, 4:30 P.M.

Dick Vandervoort will be the new District Director.

Flowers were sent this past year when three of our good friends passed aways Bill Farrell, Eddie Wojerki, and Duke Wyre. All of these are in the Hall of Fame. Also flowers were sent to Billy Schmidt, son of our own Henry Schmidt.

A motion was made (Harmon) and seconded (Donnelly) and passed that Bill Chambers remain our Southern District representative after he turns the Directors job over to Dick Vandervoort.

Southern California received most of the votes to host the National Convention.

A motion was made (Thompson) seconded (Andrade), and carried that we have a pergrantat-arms at our next meeting.

Bob Fernessy plans to offer a 3 unit extension course in athletic training at Gal. State, L_cA_c . Approximately one-half would be handled by H_cD_c 's and one-half by athletic trainers. For $=\$25_c$

Gene Donnally won the let door prize, a translator radio, donated by Gary Dunn. James Welsh won the 2nd prize (that is, if Cary can con one of his good cohorts into donating one).

The meeting adjourned at 5:45 P.M.

The Southern Section would like to thank the Fullerton Exchange Club for the use of their facilities for the meeting, and dary Dunn of Fike, who furnished the buffet lumbh. Liquid refreshments, and door prise.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert F. Hand Secretary, Dast. 8, NATA

The following men have come into the fold since the last newsletter:

Roger Dennis
Denald Chu
Joe Hernendez
Chester meek
Cary Twanoto
Jack Curran
Steven Rance
David Tells
John Andrade
Paul Woodward, M.D.

Chapman College
Cal State at Haywood
West Velley College
Mira Costa Junior College
Washington State Univ.
Senttle Supersonics EkB Team
Son Jose State (Stu. Tr.)
Tal State at Los Angeles
San Marcos High School
San Diego Chargers

Orange, Calif.
Haywood, Calif.
Campbell, Calif.
Oceanside, Calif.
Pullman, Wash.
Senttle, Wash.
San Jose, Calif.
Los Angeles, Calif.
Santa Barbara, Calif.
San Diego, Calif.

In closing, thanks again for the opportunity and priviledge of serving as District & Director. It's been a marvelous experience. I trust all of you will give your support to our new director, Dick Vandervoort. He deserves our support and will do a fine job as District Director.

Hope to see you in Houstone

Sincerely

B=22

Bill Chambers Matrict Director

Pullerton Junior College Pullerton, California 92634

BG/es